
60+ YearS missionary to the Japanese 

 

Dear Fellow Missionaries,  
Pastors and Friends: 
 
Perhaps the biggest highlight 
of the last two months was the 
yearly BBFI Missionary  
Reunion. It was an extremely 
spiritual time as well as a  
relaxing time. Dr. Mike Frazier, 
Pastor of Canton Baptist  
Temple was the special 
speaker. He touched our hearts and inspired all of us. There were well over 100 
present, including children. I received a prize for being one of the first missionaries 
approved back when Dr. Donnellson was Mission’s Director back in 1956.  
Margaret and I came back home with more determination to remain faithful to His 
call. Margaret had a birthday on June 9th, so she is now 93. I’m a young 86, but 
we both are busy as ever serving our Lord. For us, retiring is not an option. 
 
Please pray for Kenzo & Momoyo Nakato. They will be in Japan for 2 months. Mr. 
Nakato needs our prayers. Continue to pray that we will reach more Japanese 
here in Springfield. The Japanese here in the USA have the same kind of souls 
that the Japanese in Japan have. We have a burden to reach as many as  
possible. Pray also that we will hear from people around the world who hear me 
on YouTube. Also, you can still hear my dramatized life story on UNSHACKLED. 
You can hear it by going to www.unshackled.org/listen_12.html and searching for  
# 3213 (8/5/12) and # 3214 (8/12/12). Let me know if you hear it. My tract “From  
Orphan to Christ” has been distributed in Japan and here in the States. Over 
200,000 have been distributed world-wide. Many have been saved by this tract. 
One murderer in a prison in Kyushu, Japan wrote me to let me know that  
somehow my tract got into that prison; he read it, and asked the Lord to save him. 
He has since been executed and is now in heaven. Praise the Lord. 
 
Pray for my health. I still have shortness of breath due to the operation, but we 
both are determined, we made up our minds...WE WILL SERVE OUR LORD! 
 


